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July 18, 2024 

 
 
 

The Honorable Alan Davidson 
Assistant Secretary of Commerce for Communications and Information and Administrator 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
1401 Constitution Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20230 
 
 
Dear Assistant Secretary Davidson, 
 
 We write concerning the timeliness of your response to the additional questions for the 
record (QFRs) submitted to you following Energy and Commerce Committee hearings. 
Specifically, you have still not responded to the QFRs sent to you after the May 15, 2024, 
oversight hearing.  
 
 We expect NTIA to take seriously our oversight efforts and respond to QFRs and letters 
promptly. After the hearing on December 5, 2023, it took you 107 days to submit your answers 
to the QFRs, far exceeding the 2-week deadline. We received answers to QFRs from the 
December oversight hearing on the same day that we announced the May NTIA oversight 
hearing. It is unacceptable that in order to receive responses to QFRs from an oversight hearing, 
we must introduce more oversight activity. However, as this seems to be the only method of 
effective motivation, the NTIA will continue to receive additional congressional inquiries until 
the QFRs from the May hearing are received. To better understand the delay, we request detailed 
responses from the NTIA on the following questions provided below by no later than July 31, 
2024: 
 

1. During our May 15, 2024, oversight hearing, when questioned about the untimeliness of 
NTIA’s responses, you said, “I don't know all the details about why each of those took so 
long, and I would be happy to get back to you. I think the process of writing the QFRs 
were quite lengthy.” Please describe the process of drafting QFR responses. 

 
2. During that same hearing, you also said “We have to get them [(responses to QFRs)] all 

cleared through a complex internal interagency process, and that often slows us down.”  
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3. Please explain each of the steps in this process. 

 
4. How can this interagency process be adjusted to ensure that NTIA responds promptly to 

the Committee’s requests? 
 
 In the May oversight hearing, you did promise a more punctual response to future QFRs, 
saying “. . . I think we should do better, and we can do better, and I promise to work to do better 
in the future.”  

 

 As a reminder and further illustration of the above tardiness, it has been 30 days since 
June 18, the deadline for responses to the May oversight hearing. For your convenience, the 
QFRs from the May hearing are attached. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
 
____________________________________     __________________________________ 
Cathy McMorris Rodgers        Robert E. Latta   
Chair            Chairman 
House Energy and Commerce Committee         Subcommittee on Communications  

    and Technology 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 














